
Legal and Legislative Services 

November 19, 2024 

Ann-Marie Norio, Regional Clerk 
Niagara Region 
1815 Sir Isaac Brock Way, P. O. Box 1042 
Thorold, ON L2V 4T7 
ann-marie.norio@niagararegion.ca 

Dear Ms. Norio: 

Re: Affordable Housing CIP 

Please be advised the Municipal Council of the Town of Fort Erie at its meeting of November 
18, 2024 passed the following resolution: 

Whereas the Town of Fort Erie is in the process of developing an Affordable Housing 
Community Improvement Plan (CIP), with a report scheduled to be brought before Council 
in early December; and 

Whereas the Region of Niagara is the designated service provider for affordable housing 
within the area; and 

Whereas a commitment from the Region of Niagara to match local area municipal funding 
grants for affordable housing projects would demonstrate the Region's commitment and 
partnership toward the mutual beneficial development of much-needed affordable housing 
development, without disproportionate burden on local municipalities, and 

Whereas the Strategic Transformation Office was established by Regional Council to 
address affordable housing as a strategic priority, 

Now therefore be it resolved; 

That: The Town of Fort Erie Council requests that the Region of Niagara develop an 
Affordable Housing CIP to partner with local area municipalities and provide matching 
funding to support affordable housing initiatives; and further 
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That: This resolution be forwarded to the Region of Niagara for consideration and inclusion 
on the agenda for the upcoming Regional Council meeting. 

Trusting this information will be of assistance to you. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Todd, 
Manager, Legislative Services / Town Clerk 
ptodd@forterie.ca 
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